

A.S. B.I.K.E.S. Minutes for February 20, 2008

Attendees

Sarah Henkel- Chair

Scott Bull- Advisor

Richard Lease – GSA Rep

Matt Weisner- Leg Council Rep

Jamey Wagner – Transportation Alternatives Board

Kamyab S

Business:

- 5000 Brochures ordered, cost ~\$850
- Meeting 3/5, hopefully Chris will chair
- Meeting 3/12, Sarah will be here to chair
- CPC Meeting where Bike Policy will be presented has been changed to 3/18
- Student web and graphic artist
 - A Student Staff Web Designer and Student Staff Graphic Artist is going to be hired in AS. Request that AS BIKES contribute \$500 to web and \$1000 to graphics for these positions (as collective by several other AS groups). AS BIKES will have total access to these students and it is a worthwhile contribution. This is a small amount of \$\$ for the large amount of work we will get out of these students.
 - motion to approve \$1500 for positions. Motion is accepted.

Bike System Improvement Projects:

- HSSB:
 - Peak Rack rep came and estimated we can get 50-60 spaces there
 - Still enough money from CalTrans/Donor to cover costs
- SRB:
 - Still waiting on response from Marc Fisher regarding development of new parking area on N side of SRB.
 - Still waiting on response from Marc Fisher regarding renovation of existing Drama and Dance bike parking and widening of path
- Other parking areas:
 - Dennis wants to use the rest of the Caltrans/Donor money to install new racks at Phelps
 - We think Psych would be a better use of funds. More demand for bike parking there and Dennis has reported in the past that there is real estate there to add racks.
 - We should request that CSO do a spring break clearing of abandoned bikes from the bike racks
- Roundabouts:
 - We are still unclear on roundabout rules, which we need to determine before making recommendations about placing signs

- Ralph Fertig (Santa Barbara Bicycle Coalition) is making inquiries about bike roundabout in other areas to see if there is a consensus.
- Jamey was not able to find any UCSB campus regulation of traffic patterns in roundabouts
- West Campus Bluffs:
 - Scott gave us an update of the project
 - Going to bid soon
 - We feel strongly that restoration of surrounding areas be included in the cost

Outreach:

- Island View Classic:
 - Saturday April 12
 - Cycling Team requested we support the race at the same level as last year: \$200 sponsorship + purchase 2 cruiser bikes as prizes for the cruiser race and logo water bottles
 - **We approved of this support: Rich motioned to support, Matt seconded, all approved.**
 - They also need volunteers as Course Marshalls – volunteers get free entry into cruiser race
- Tabling at Santa Catalina
 - Gave away a lot of flashers
 - Meet a few people that seemed interested
 - Also talked with an RA about hall programs – need to develop this more
- Kiosk Ad
 - Art and \$ due March 7
 - Map will be one page
 - Need to develop _ page ad for BIKES on facing page
- Long Range Development Plan
 - Perhaps should start tabling at Pardall Tunnel to raise awareness about trying to eliminate the tunnel.